Kingswood, Walton & Tadworth Horticultural Society
The Minutes of the 119th Annual General Meeting on Wednesday 14th August 2024
Held at St. Johns Church Hall Tadworth

Apologies: Helen Gilbert-Harris, Deanne Singh, Michael Rowlands, Elizabeth Lewis, Dot Carter, Shirley Bassett, Liz Evenden.
Matters arising from Minutes taken at the last AGM
None
Chairman’s Report:
Welcome everyone to our 119th AGM. The society is in a healthy position and going from strength to strength. I would like to thank all the committee for their hard work at the shows, also Margaret on the door and helping with the prize money, Marion & Jennie for organising the plant stall, Lesley and her team who do a great job with the refreshments, Cathy & David for organising talks, outings and the membership, Jasmine for The Sociable Gardeners Group and for taking the Minutes at the meetings, Ian who does a first class job as Treasurer and Sarah for  taking on the role of arranging A Gardener’s Delight weekend. She has done an amazing job. The event made a nice profit for the society and the nominated charities.
Secretary’s Report:
None
Treasurer’s Report:
The accounts this year are unaffected by the cancelling of one or more shows as has happened over the last few years.  A sustained effort by all concerned has resulted in maintaining the level of surplus for the year at a consistent level.  The surplus for 2023 was £914.35, and in 2024 is £904.33. 
The Income and Expenditure account shows that the variety of talks, workshops and outings made small profits and losses, all within the margins accepted by the committee. The Early Summer Show showed the greatest loss, but that is traditionally less well patronised. 
As previously stated, our objective is that members should derive a benefit from these events and so a degree of subsidy is budgeted for. Jasmine Heath’s Christmas workshop was so popular she had to run it twice, and we are most grateful to Cathy Varney and David Dunning for their skill and diligence in finding speakers for the talks, and for organising the outings - and collecting the money. No mean feat!
A Gardener’s Delight remains a vital source of income for the society and produced a profit of £1,688.35, a very substantial sum and £300 up on the previous year. A further £2,436.28 was raised for charity through the individual efforts of the openers, nearly £1,100 more than in 2023. To this the society added a further £422.50.  This year the event was organised by Sarah Azhashemi who did a splendid job. Thanks go to her, and to all those who opened their gardens to visitors.
The Balance Sheet shows that the Society ended the year with a cash balance of £19,306.73.
KL added that the loss on the coach outing was covered by the Society to prevent it being cancelled.
Adoption of accounts: Proposed by IG. Seconded by KL.
KL thanked the Treasurer.
Election of Officers: 
All officers to be voted in en bloc. Graeme Boast proposed. Sarah Azhashemi seconded.
AOB
· GB said there was still a vacancy for Show Captain. Jayne Guy asked what the role entailed. Cathy said that we had details which she will pass on to her for her consideration.
· KL said that we had printed flyers encouraging people to join the society and asked the membership to give these out to friends and neighbours. We will not be doing house to house distribution. Jasmine had a stock of these.
· The committee were asked if they had plans for the surplus cash. IG said that the committee have been discussing this and were considering ideas. Sarah Azhashemi suggested the society could take on an allotment and distribute the produce to members who did not have gardens. GB said the committee would consider this.
· Jayne Guy asked whether we had thought of contacting local schools. KL said that we had done this in the past, in fact Jennie had spent quite a lot of time doing this, but it had not been successful. JG said that she was happy to go into the local schools.
· Jayne Guy commented that some of the classes in the Domestic & Craft Classes were perhaps rather old fashioned e.g. boiled fruit cake. Also, why was the chocolate cake specifically not to be decorated. JH explained that sometimes the classes must be very specific so that it is made clear for the judges e.g. judging an undecorated cake against a decorated cake.
· IG said that it would be helpful if members came forward with ideas for the schedule, and perhaps this could be added to the next newsletter.

We shall now have a short break for refreshments and then Pauline Lane & Peter Jones will be giving us a talk entitled Beekeeping Challenges in 2024.
The meeting ended at 7.53 pm
